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We, the Executive Subcommittee of the Arkansas Legislative Council, met at 3:00 p.m. on Thursday, 

September 24, 2015 in Room 272 of the State Capitol Building.  The members present are reflected on the sign 

in sheet.   

 

Senator Bledsoe presented the proposed Amendment to the Consultant Services Agreement between The 

Stephen Group and the Bureau of Legislative Research for the benefit of the Health Reform Legislative Task 

Force.  Without objection the subcommittee approved the proposed amendment. 

 

Marty Garrity, Director, Bureau of Legislative Research presented the proposed Information Technology 

Storage Refresh Services Agreement between the Bureau of Legislative Research and Business 

Communications, Inc.  Without objection the subcommittee approved the proposed agreement. 

 

Pursuant to Act 1258 of 2015, the Executive Subcommittee considered the Request by the Arkansas Board of 

Parole to immediately implement an Emergency Rule regarding Release Revocation.  The proposed 

emergency rule was approved and reviewed and will become effective upon adjournment of the 

Legislative Council meeting on September 25, 2015. 

 

Pursuant to Act 1258 of 2015, the Executive Subcommittee considered the Request by the Arkansas Department 

of Education to immediately implement an Emergency Rule regarding the Student Special Needs Funding.  The 

proposed emergency rule was approved and reviewed and will become effective upon adjournment of the 

Legislative Council meeting on September 25, 2015. 

 

Pursuant to Act 1258 of 2015, the Executive Subcommittee considered the Request by the Arkansas Department 

of Education to immediately implement an Emergency Rule regarding the Academic Facilities Partnership 

Program.  The proposed emergency rule was approved and reviewed and will become effective upon 

adjournment of the Legislative Council meeting on September 25, 2015. 
 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

____________________________ ___________________________ 

Senator Bill Sample Representative David Branscum 

Senate Co-Chair House Co-Chair 
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